2013 AUGUST 24 - AMERICA WRONG TO DRAW “RED LINE” IN SYRIAN CONFLICT

OTTAWA CITIZEN

I appreciate your thoughtful editorial about the horrific situation in Syria. You have presented a balanced account of the various factors that make it so difficult to stop the carnage that we observe on a daily basis. 
 
Still, when all is said and done, your editorial would condone US military intervention without a UN mandate. Furthermore, you include Canada as a potential participant in a "coalition of the willing."
 
This is not the first time that the US has been called upon to "do something" to stop evil dictators from killing large numbers of their own people. But when the US has acted to do just that in the past, things have not always turned out for the best. Very quickly, the US is accused of imperialism and other sins. Anti-Americanism, which already exists in many parts of the world, keeps getting stronger.
 
The US cannot be the world's police man. While it may still be the most powerful nation on earth, such an assessment needs to be tempered by the lessons of Vietnam, Afghanistan and Iraq. If one expands the definition of "power" to include financial resources, there are serious limitations to the United States' capacity to engage in new military conflicts.
 
US president Barack Obama is right not to take any military intervention off the table. But he has made a strategic error in his warnings about crossing so called red lines. American credibility is at stake, something that can have far reaching consequences.
 
I do not believe that the American people (nor the Canadian people for that matter) are prepared to shed more blood and expend more money to become ensnarled in another conflict without any clear understanding of the consequences of such action.
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